
January PTO Meeting 
01/18/2018  
 
Attendees: Mary DeLone, Amanda Evanoff, Amy Miller, Lisa Reimer, Jayne Holck, Teri 
Schwab, Karen Juneau, Lisa Eickberg, Christie Oldenwald, Megan Brown, Julie Allongue, 
Tricia Hotchkiss, KC Kranich 
 

1. Greetings:  
7:00 pm, PTO President, Mary DeLone welcomed everyone 

 
2. Old Business 

a. November 2017 Minutes 
Minutes were reviewed, motion to approve by KC Kranich, Lisa Eickberg 2nd 
motion 

 
3. New Business 

a. Guest Speaker - Laura Stalland, Aramark Food Service Director  
A presentation was given by Stephanie, dietetic intern for the Aramark food 
service discussing menus choices, and addressing allergen concerns. 3 factors 
are evaluated when planning the lunch menu 1) Student preferences by 
referencing meal count data 2) New items are offered every month to determine 
interest 3) USDA daily nutritional requirements. For students with allergies, 
parents can submit paperwork requesting accommodations. Laura Stalland will 
meet with families to determine options available. Samples of favorite items and 
new to the menu items were provided for attendees to try. Questions were 
answered. For more information, please contact Laura Stalland and see 
information link: 
http://www.cedarburg.k12.wi.us/programs/lunch/Parent%20Brochure.pdf 
 

b. President’s Report 
Mary DeLone gave a reminder about crossing guard week. The students are going 
to participate in an activity in honor of the volunteers that assist our students who 
walk. Families should consider extending some gratitude.  

c. Treasurer’s Report  
Amy Miller gave a current balance report of $18,949 
 
 

http://www.cedarburg.k12.wi.us/programs/lunch/Parent%20Brochure.pdf


d. Vice President’s Report  
Amanda Evanoff discussed a new event. In lieu of mother/son kickball, the PTO is 
going to set up a family skate night at Skateland. $5 includes skating and rental. 
Date is TBD. Stay tuned. 
 
Teacher appreciation week begins May 7, 2018. Please see Amanda if you are 
interested in participating on this committee. 

e. Secretary’s Report 
Lisa Reimer: No report 

f. Principal Report  
Jayne Holck discussed some recent and upcoming events for the students 
including Bullpup Bonanza and PBIS celebration. For families and students: an 
upcoming event for families will be Hands on CPR as part of a Heart Safe City 
program sponsored by Levy & Levy. Students grade 4 and up are invited to attend 
as well as family and community members. Incentives are provided to schools 
with the best turn out. The event includes a 7 minute video and hands on 
demonstration/participation with mannequins. This event will occur around the 
time of Jump Rope for Heart which is scheduled for Feb 26/27. Stay tuned for 
more information.  
 
Spring conferences are early this year to assist in summer school planning. These 
conferences are optional and designed for families/students that need to discuss 
specific concerns. Families can check with teachers to see if a spring conference 
is encouraged for their student. Conference date is February 15, 2018.  
 
AIR (Artist in Residence) program will offer a musical experience under the 
instruction of an African drummer. The Night of FAME is anticipated to be an 
event to remember. Please mark your calendar for May 24 (rain date of June 1). 
Stay tuned for more details.  

 
g. Committee Updates 

i. Carnival - Teri Schwab 
Carnival is Friday Feb 2, 2018. Volunteers and donations are needed. 
Please see PTO website or contact Teri Schwab for more information. 
 
 



ii. Fundraising  - Tricia Hotchkiss 
Stilt house fundraiser raised over $700. Thank you to all that participated.  
January 29 through Feb 2: help raise money for Parkview by shopping at 
Ashley’s confectionery. 15% of sales for the week will go to Parkview. 
Parkview carnival: please donate basket items/monetary donations soon. 
See PTO website for items needed.  

iii. Variety Show - Lisa Reimer 
23rd annual Parkview Variety Show is scheduled for Saturday March 10 at 
2pm at the CPAC. There are apx 100 participants and 37 acts. The show title 
is “Future’s so Bright” and theme incorporates looking ahead to the future. 
Tickets are $6 and will go on sale Monday Feb 12 via the CPAC. Please 
consider supporting the show by attending.  It is a fun family event.  

iv. “Lucky To Have You” Dance - March 16, 2018 
Mary DeLone discussed a new event this year designed to be more 
inclusive to all students. The Lucky to have you Dance is scheduled for 
March 16, 2018. It is open to all Parkview students and their accompanying 
adult. Stay tuned for more information for the committee chairs.  

v. Opportunity Day - Mary DeLone 
Save the Date - May 4, 2018. This is a great and highly anticipated event for 
Parkview students to participate in a variety of activities.  
 

4. Next Meeting - March 15, 2018 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm. Motion by Tricia Hotchkiss, 2nd motion KC Kranich 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by  
Lisa Reimer, PTO Secretary  
1/19/18 


